President’s Message

Cold Days and Warm Day, don’t you wish the weather would make up its mind!   As you seek shelter from weather “storms” and storms of life, I am once again reflecting on the state of our Association.  At present our membership count is 108 and when I addressed you eight years ago the Connecticut Affiliate had 205 members.  When a newsletter mailing is sent to ALL members and non-members, we have to purchase 469 stamps.  Where are the remaining 361 that could be members? A quote from Lew Wasserman ~ “I think that our primary concern is the membership in our industry become active.  I’m not talking about the candidates being active.  I’m talking about the few hundred (thousand) people who work in the industry around (the United States) Connecticut.”  We are only as strong as our active membership.  As members we need to ask ourselves how we can assist the Family & Consumer Sciences organization.  Strength is found in the community we share with our professional peers.  Being an active member supports the many initiatives necessary to keep the profession alive. 
Be alert the role you can play in influencing your legislators and your administration.  It is vital for you to stay in touch with your elected local and state officials and your administrators.  Find out what issues need input.  Invite them to visit your classrooms or programs. Most are distant from the classroom, that they need assistance in making informed decisions. You know the latest issues impacting your profession. Show them you are addressing childhood obesity, teen pregnancy, technology and financial management just to name a few.  Provide evidence that you are addressing literacy skills, math skills for the CMT and CAPT and that you are Building on Academic Mastery! Family and Consumer Sciences professionals have a lot to do with the real world application and building on the basics.  YOU have the power to impact individuals and influence the media, legislators and school administrators.    As professionals you can educate to improve children’s eating habits or lower teen pregnancy rates.  Your best advocates are your students.  Through consumerism you can assist your students in having a voice.  The “personal touch” is so important.  As a member of this association it is your responsibility to keep our leaders informed, by not doing so will contribute to our demise.

I constantly use these thoughts in my daily work with others.  I am reminded of the vision of Family and Consumer Sciences that is based on a belief that all students regardless of their career aspirations, need to learn to apply academic knowledge, acquire practical skills, and develop their higher order thinking capacity.  We can no longer afford to pretend that someone else will active. We need you to be active!
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“It's easy to make a buck.                                                 It's a lot tougher to make a difference.” ~ Tom Brokaw
Janice M. Uerz, President
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